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Dalhousie has been working with the Council of Atlantic University Libraries (CAUL) Scholarly Communications Committee to lay the groundwork for future OE activities in the Atlantic region. In the spring of 2017, we surveyed to obtain information concerning the opinions and experiences of individuals teaching at Atlantic Canadian post-secondary institutions concerning open textbooks. Our final report is available on the CAUL website.
For Spring 2019, Dalhousie is working with the CAUL Open Textbook Working Group to develop a specific work plan for supporting OER in the region, a toolkit to support faculty “champions,” and a proposal to incentivize OER activities through grants or awards.
At Dalhousie, we have established an internal OER Working Group in partnership with our Center for Teaching and Learning.  This group which started in the spring of 2018 has been focusing on ways forward in terms of raising awareness and promotion of OER at our institution. In addition, the Dalhousie Libraries released our first Open Textbook in December 2018: Environmental Science: a Canadian Perspective by renowned conservation biologist Bill Freedman (1950–2015). The book was created on our new Pressbooks site. We are hoping to encourage more OE publishing in 2019.

